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THE MARTIN COUNTY
 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
REGULAR MEETING
JANUARY 16, 2018
MINUTES


The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session Tuesday, January 16, 2018 in the Commissioner’s Room of the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were Paul R. George and Kevin R. Boyd.  Commissioner Dan J. Gregory was unable to attend.  Also attending was Auditor January Roush, County Attorney J. David Lett, Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director; Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Andy Ringwald, EMA/Civil Defense, Jon Haulk, Kevin Meyer, RQAW; Joshua Hughett, Animal Control Officer and Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal.  

President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:35pm.  

The minutes from the regular meeting of January 2, 2018 were tabled until Commissioner Gregory is present.   

Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with a motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by President George.  

Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director, submitted two grants for approval.  Commissioner Boyd made a motion to approve the submission of 2018-19 Juvenile Community Based Supervision Grant and budget in the amount of $25,000 and the 2018-19 IDOC Division of Youth Services Discretionary Grant and Budget in the amount of $12,750.  President George made the second.  

County Attorney Lett submitted the Reassessment contract from Reller’s Southern Indiana Appraisal for $247,900.  Attorney Lett and County Assessor Carolyn McGuire viewed the contract and it met the requirements and recommended the Commissioners approve.  Commissioner Boyd made a motion to approve the Reassessment contract from Reller’s Southern Indiana Appraisal for $247,900.  President George made the second.  

President George gave the Tourism Report and the Veteran Service Officer Report. 

The Health Department submitted their annual report, which can be viewed in the Auditor’s Office.  

Director Collins thanked the Highway Department for snow removal at her office.  

Andy Ringwald, Civil Defense/EMA, updated the Commissioners on department happenings.  They have been busy with weather related accidents.  The County travel advisory will also be dropped down to the lowest level.  

Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk, submitted the Highway Departments two-week work schedule.  

Attorney Lett submitted a check from Rogers’ Group insurance company in the amount of $3,128.72 for damage done to the Rock Shed.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:52 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by President George.    The next Commissioner’s meeting will be held Tuesday, January 30, 2018 at 5:30pm.  
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ATTEST:  ____________________________________
	    January L. Roush, Martin County Auditor
